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February 1, 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Below is an update on school topics related to COVID-19: 

 

 Our Junior/Senior High School pivoted to remote instruction today, Monday, February 

1st. We made this decision in order to allow time for contact tracing related to a student 

who tested positive for COVID-19.  The student who tested positive will return to school 

after their official Isolation Period has ended.  A total of 19 students and 5 members of 

our JSHS were placed in quarantine as a result of this contact tracing process.   

 

 At this time we are planning for our Junior/Senior High School to return to in-person 

instruction on Tuesday, February 2nd. 

 

 On Tuesday, February 2nd officials from Onondaga County will be at our schools to 

conduct coronavirus testing on approximately 200 members of our school community.  

This group includes students, faculty, and staff at both the Elementary School and the 

Junior Senior High School.  

 

 Last our Board of Education gave its approval for the District to move forward with high 

risk winter sports.  Here are links to three important guidance documents:   

o Onondaga County Health Department Health Advisory: Higher Risk K-12 School 

Sports Document:   County Guidance 

o Onondaga High School League 2020-21 Return to Athletics Plan:  OHSL Plan 

o NYS Interim Guidance for Sports and Recreation During the COVID-19 Public 

Health Emergency:  NYS Guidance 

 

 Per the requirements of Onondaga County Health Department Health Advisory, our plan 

administrator is Mr. Don McClure and plan coordinator is Mr. Robert Hughes.  Our 

dedicated phone number and email to allow athletes, parents, or others to report alleged 

failures to adhere to the above referenced documents are: 315-696-6223 or 

publichealthviolations@k12.tullyschools.org. 

 

Let’s all continue to work together to stay healthy, so our schools can stay open. 

 

Sincerely, 
Robert J. Hughes 

Robert J. Hughes 

Superintendent of Schools  

http://www.tullyschools.org/tfiles/folder828/Onondaga%20County%20High%20Risk%20Winter%20Sports%20%281%29.pdf
http://www.tullyschools.org/tfiles/folder828/OHSL%202020-2021%20Return%20to%20Athletics%20Plan.pdf
http://www.tullyschools.org/tfiles/folder828/NYS%20Sports%20and%20Recreation%20Guidance.pdf
mailto:publichealthviolations@k12.tullyschools.org

